Letter from Walter O’Malley to Frank Schroth
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I learned yesterday that the Gients have retszined a surveyor to report on a
location off Grant Avenue and Horsce Harding Blvd in Queens. I believe that
Prudentiel hes mede an offer for the Polo Grounds property including the short
term bslence of the lease. One individusl hes mede an overture to buy the Glants
end there are two other groups lnterested. It is my puess thst the ownership

is not too seriously interested in the 3t. Psul-Minneapoliz site nor the

Queens logation but elther could become & bargeining wespon to srrive at an
equitable leege to share Yankee Stzdium with the Yankees. (deleted from
original)

February 11, 1954

Mr. Frenk Schroth,
Brooklyn Hagle,
24 Jornson Street,
Brooklyn, N. Y.

Dear Frank: ;

You might gl=nce et the enclosed olippings and return ther to me st
your convenlence.

We have been spproached to build our stedium over the reilroed yard in
Long Islend City. This loaatlon is 2ost interesting for a number of ressons
at Brooklyn would lose its identity with the Dodgers end the Dodigers with
Erooklym. This is = shocking thought. A move to Long Islend City, however,
would be preferred to a move to Los Angeles. I would hate to get too serious
in either direction unless I was finally convinged that we are conplately
vithout suitable lend opportunities to remain.in Brooklym.

My preference, of course, continues to be = location in downtown Brooklyn
vhere wa can offer the rublie from 2000 to 2,750 ecar parking stslls. We went
to buy the land and build our own purking gereze snd stadium end we expact the
property to be continued on the tax roll. We do not have the pover of condemna-
tion and if there is no existing legislation under which the necessary plot
could be nasserbled perhaps new legislation should be initiated. .

;The faet remains that we cemnot long continue to operste in our nresent
stadium, The Dodgers approsch to solving this problem is unicue in that we
are not asking the community to do & darn thing more than o set us a suitsble
site at our expense. If I appear to be unremsonahle, intemperste or impatient,
forgive me, tut I cannot wsit much longer. We have been on this project since
1947,

I excect to heve the nlans for tha Long Island City =1te Tuesdey end I
will ask you to be good emough to look at them,

You, John Cashrore end I will be most unheppy I sm sure, if that has to
ba the solution. We should talk it over.

Sincarely,

Walter F. 0'Halley,
WFO'MiEM President,

walteromalley.com
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